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November 7, 2013 

To: OHP medical assistance providers 

From: Don Ross, Manager 

Medicaid Policy and Planning Section, DMAP 

Subject: New form – OHP Client Agreement to Pay for Health Services, DMAP 3165 

The Division of Medical Assistance Programs (DMAP) has created a new form to use 

when billing OHP clients for non-covered services that they agree to pay for. The form, or 

a facsimile containing the elements in it, must be completed and signed by the provider, 

and signed by the client, before the non-covered service is provided. 

The DMAP 3165 (Word) (PDF) was created in response to an increasing number of calls 

from clients contacting us with billing issues and providers who have asked for a standard 

form they can use when a client requests a non-covered service.  

Having the client sign the form is an assurance that our clients are informed and 

understand what they are agreeing to before receiving and being billed for a service not 

covered by OHP.  

Important elements of the form include: 

The condition being treated 

The expected date of service 

The estimated charge from the provider 

Other kinds of charges they may be billed for, such as lab costs, x-rays, and other care 

Our goal is that having a uniform, standard form/template will: 

Lessen client confusion. We plan to raise client awareness regarding billing issues, 

including those instances where clients choose to pay for a non-covered service.  

Take out the ‘guess work’ for providers about what they need to have in their 
agreements with OHP clients. If a provider does not have a client-signed  

DMAP 3165 (Word) (PDF), or facsimile containing the elements of the form, they 

cannot bill the client. 

Create efficiency for our own staff. If the client has signed a DMAP 3165 (Word) 

(PDF), or other form containing the elements, and the service is not covered, staff will 

instruct the client that they are responsible for the bill. 



 

13-499 

The following Oregon Administrative Rules have been revised, effective November 1, 

2013, requiring use of the form, or a facsimile: 

 410-120-1280      410-141-3395      410-141-0420      410-141-3420  

 

The DMAP 3165 (Word) (PDF) is posted to the OHP Tools for Providers Web page in the 

“Forms and Publications for OHP providers” section. 

Questions?  

If you have any questions about this announcement, contact the Provider Services Unit at 

dmap.providerservices@state.or.us or call 1-800-336-6016, Monday through Thursday, 

8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and Friday 10 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. (phone lines closed 11:30 a.m. to 

12:30 p.m. daily). 

 

Thank you for your continued support of the Oregon Health Plan and the service you 

provide to our clients.  


